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Background: The average age of the population of people living with HIV (PLHIV) in 

Australia is now around 50 years. Ageing with HIV presents complexities with 

respect to managing ageing-related health conditions alongside HIV. However, less 

is known about the impact of ageing with HIV on mental health and quality of life, an 

issue we explore in this paper.  

Methods: HIV Futures 9 was a cross-sectional, self-reported survey of adults living 

with HIV in Australia (N=847). Data were collected in 2018/2019 via a questionnaire 

completed online or in hardcopy. Quality of Life (QoL) and general wellbeing was 

measured using the PozQol scale and the SF36 general wellbeing subscale. 

Descriptive and bivariate analysis were used to compare mental health of different 

age groups and to identify factors associated with poorer mental health.  

Results: The median age of participants was 51 years. People aged between 50-64 

years were less likely than those in both older and younger age groups to report 

good QoL, less likely to feel socially connected and had higher rates of diagnosed 

mental illness. Although people aged 65+ reported a greater number of co-

morbidities, those in the 50-64 age group reported poorer general health and greater 

financial and housing insecurity than older people. Lower social connectedness and 

financial insecurity were associated with poorer mental health.    

Conclusion: People aged 50-64 may be too young to access support through aged 

care programs and may not have the level of functional impairment required for 

home care or other supports. However, these findings suggest that people in this 

age group may need extra support with respect to mental health care and financial 

security. There is need to develop policy and health services within and beyond the 

HIV sector to support this group.  
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